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ringed by 13th-century walls. An easy train
ride from Barcelona, it has a smattering of tra-
ditional family-run restaurants and hotels and
makes a great base to visit the three monas-
teries of the region: Poblet, Santa Maria de
Vallbona and the Monestir de Santes Creus.
Collectively known as the ‘Cistercian Route’,
these three extraordinary buildings give a real
sense of what the monastic life was like cen-
turies ago.

The Reial Monestir de Santa Maria de
Poblet (generally known simply as ‘Poblet’),
built as a palace and religious complex in the
12th century, is quite majestic. You can still
visit the 14th-century palace, the church,
chapel and cloister as a part of a guided tour.
Similarly stunning is the Reial Monestir de
Santes Creus, with an especially evocative
Gothic cloister and chapterhouse. The most
modest of the three is Reial Monestir de Santa
Maria de Vallbona, a still-functioning convent
(with only eight nuns) and a former favourite
of queens - Queen Violant of Hungary is
buried here.

Head south
For a sense of the variety that Catalonia

has to offer, take a trip down the coast south
from Barcelona. Just under an hour away is
pretty, whitewashed Sitges, a sedate and up-
market place, which goes wild during carnival
season thanks largely to its huge LGBTQ
community. Carry on south from here and you
will arrive at Tarragona, with its world-class
collection of Roman remains, which include a

perfectly preserved aqueduct, amphitheatre,
circus and forum. End your trip at the Ebre
delta, a curious and peaceful region of rice
paddies, lakes and flat paths (ideal for cy-
cling), with an abundance of birdlife, including
flamingos. Its cuisine, too, is unique - be sure
to try dishes with the locally grown rice, and
don’t pass up on the eel.

Wander the medieval heart of Girona
Girona deserves at least a couple of days

all to itself. A splendid medieval town split into
old and new (it’s all relative) by the river
Onyar, its streets are considered so well pre-
served that it was used as a backdrop for
Game of Thrones. At its heart is the lofty 14th-
century cathedral, which commands a view
across what was, until the pogrom of 1492, the
city’s Jewish quarter. Vestiges of that time in-
clude the Banys Arabs (actually a
Jewish/Muslim bath-house) and the Museu
d’Historia dels Jueus, an outstanding museum
devoted to the history of the Call (Jewish
quarter).

Less well-known, but utterly charming, is
the Museu del Cinema, a fascinating look at
story-telling as well as the technical and cre-
ative aspects of the seventh art. It has some
curious collections of cinematic ephemera, in-
cluding the dress that Dustin Hoffman wore in
Tootsie; Batman’s mask from the Tim Burton
movie; James Dean’s boots from Rebel With-
out a Cause; and some kryptonite from Su-
perman. (www.lonelyplanet.com)


